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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

OCTOBER 1st, 2008 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Bruce Palenske, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, David Hedderley Smith, Bud Sass, and Cory McNeely

Also in attendance were the following Pinebrook residents:

Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. The September 3rd board of director minutes were reviewed.  Mike made the motion to approve as corrected.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.

2. Financial statements at and for the eight month period ended August 31st were reviewed.  There was general discussion regarding the financial information.  Cash expenditures for the year were reviewed and itemized among the large projects completed during the year.  It was noted that cash reserves are down, but cash balances should be adequate through the remainder of the year until the 2009 assessments are due.  Bruce asked that an account detail (G/L) and A/R register be included in subsequent financial reporting packages.
3. The 2009 operating budget was presented for the board’s review.  There was general discussion and reallocation of certain expense items, primarily due to anticipated higher legal fees in 2009.  Bruce made the motion to accept the budget as corrected.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.
4. The rental homes and responses from the rental home owners’ attorneys were reviewed and discussed.  The sentiment of the board was that efforts should continue to stop their rental operations in Pinebrook.  Ted noted he would like to draft a letter of rebuttal and have it sent to their attorneys, as well as have some discussion with certain Summit County representatives in order to build our case against the rental home owners.  It was suggested that the Bylaws of the PBHOA be amended to clarify the HOA’s position on nightly rentals in Pinebrook.  Bruce commented that with the changing economic climate, rental homes may become more numerous if homeowners are forced to rent their home in order to avoid foreclosure on their property.
5. There was general discussion of the Pinebrook Recreation Center.  Holly noted that she had heard feedback from certain residents that the expected cost was too high.  Dan mentioned he would work on getting hard cost estimates from the contractor.  Once cost estimates are obtained, another notice will be sent to homeowners with anticipated membership fees.
6. Ted noted that radar indicating speed limit signs would be put in place on Wagon Wheel Way.  Dan mentioned they could be rented, rather than purchased.  

7. The loan from Chase Bank for the purchase of the Vermeer wood chipper was discussed.  Chase was requesting a board resolution for the purchase in order to approve the loan.  David made the motion to approve obtaining a loan from Chase Bank for the purchase of the wood chipper.  Dan seconded.

8. It was noted that the annual PBHOA members meeting would be held on November 19th at Park City Academy at 6pm, with the board convening at 5:30pm.  The regularly scheduled board meeting on November 5th would not be held in lieu of the November 19th meeting.  Notice of the change should be posted on the web site.
9. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Motion made to adjourn.  Vote seconded.  Meeting adjourned.
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